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In light of  all of  the events that we have witnessed in 
the past month, I have decided to travel to Israel to 
show our brothers and sisters not only my support 

but the support of  our entire congregation. During my 
five-day brief  trip,  I will be joining a group of  about 
fifteen North American Rabbis from all denominations. 

We will be meeting with the families of  captives, 
families of  fallen soldiers, and families that have been 
displaced by the war. I have never in my life felt a most 
pressing need to embrace our people and let them know 
the warmth, the faith, and the hope we all need to feel 
by coming together! More now than ever our shared 
destiny and fate as well as our resolve should speak for 
us and be much louder than words.  It is very important 
that during these most trying times our intention to 
stand shoulder to shoulder with our beloved State of  
Israel remains unquestionable.

We have received a list of  items that I will be taking with 
me to distribute to our soldiers on the front lines. Please 
feel free to bring some of  these items in person to The 
Temple by Thursday, November 9, 2023.  I will also 
be purchasing some of  the items, feel free to make 
donations to my discretionary fund to help with this 
specific effort.
Here is the list of  items I will be taking with me:
•	 Non-drowsy Benadryl
•	 OFF Deep Woods wipes

Thermal clothing for men: 
•	 The preference is for black or Olive-green items, 

sizes L-XXL
•	 Black thermal socks 
•	 Black Thermal Pants for men
•	 Black Thermal Underwear Long Sleeve men
•	 Black Thermal Top and Pant Set for men

Magen David Adom Ambulance Update:
The response to our request to raise enough funds 
for one MDA Mobile Intensive Care Unit has 
been remarkable.  Temple Beth Sholom has raised 
approximately $210,000.00.  We have already 
transferred enough funds to Magen David Adom to 
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BY RABBI FELIPE GOODMAN

SUPPORTING ISRAEL, MORE IMPORTANT NOW THAN 
EVER BEFORE!

procure one Medix 
Type 2 Mobile Intensive 
Care Unit Ambulance. 
With the additional funds we 
have received and the funds that 
keep on coming in, we will be dedicating The Elevator 
Lobby of  The MDA Underground Blood and Baby 
Milk Bank in The City of  Ramleh in Central Israel. We 
will also be dedicating at least one MDA Medicycle.

If  you still have not made a donation, please feel free to 
send in your contribution.

We Stand With Israel Signs Update:
Thanks to the generosity of  many members of  our 
congregation we have managed to print and distribute 
1000 signs. We have run out of  signs to distribute so 
we are printing an additional 400 that will be ready 
on Friday, November 4, 2023. We continue to suggest 
an $18.00 donation per sign. All the money collected 
from the signs will be added to our Magen David Adom 
fundraising effort. 

Please be proud and put the signs up.  This is not a 
time to be afraid, it is a time to show the world who 
we are. Furthermore, it is a time to be proud of  Israel 
and the way in which it has conducted the pursuit of  
righteousness and justice in light of  The October 7, 
2023 attacks.

Stay strong, let us stand together, and let us be firm. This 
is a defining moment in The History of  Our People!

Rabbi Felipe Goodman
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BY ASSISTANT RABBI
SHANEE B. MICHAELSON

ISRAELI IDENTITY: YOURS, MINE, AND OURS

As I write this, we have not yet passed the 2-week 
mark since the massacre and mass kidnappings in 
Israel. Already, there has been a public showing of  

sympathy for Gaza, even as we are still identifying our dead. 
We have barely had time to mourn. We don’t know where 
our kidnapped men, women, and children are or how they 
are being treated. What we do know is that the only reason 
they were attacked was for who they were or who they were 
assumed to be: Jews. It didn’t matter if  they were secular, 
traditional, or religious. It didn’t matter if  they were actually 
foreign nationals spending time with their Jewish friends. It 
was the deadliest hit on Jewish people since the Holocaust. 

I have only been a rabbi for a few months, and I just 
completed my first high holidays in that special role. It’s the 
role I’ve been dreaming of  for a long time. As someone who 
loves the Jewish people, and Judaism, with my whole heart, 
I can only describe my feelings as being both heartbroken 
and angry. Not only for Jews but for humanity. How could 
something so violent happen inside Israel? How could 
others ignore the death of  over a thousand Israeli civilians, 
and even blame them for it?

I started rabbinical school five years ago, in the fall of  
2018. And only a few months later, there was the Pittsburgh 
synagogue shooting, the deadliest antisemitic attack in 
American history. Nearly twenty people were killed or 
wounded. It was a shock to everyone. How could something 
like that happen in America, the goldene medina? 

These two brutal and horrifying acts of  terror frame my 
rabbinical school years and my entry into the rabbinate. 
Frankly, it is a challenging time to be a Jewish person, let 
alone to be assuming a professional role in the Jewish world. 

Even so, I am going to take my stand with Israel and with 
the Jewish people. It’s who I am and it’s who I am meant 
to be. On one level, it is factually who I am because I’m 
Israeli. I was born in Israel with two passports: one Israeli, 
the other American (through my father who is an American 
citizen). I grew up in California, but I was an American-
born-abroad, and I’ve always had two places I call home. 

I didn’t have the luxury of  traveling to Israel as a child, but 
as a young adult, I took ownership of  my Israeli identity. I 
went on one of  the first Birthright Israel trips, which for me 
was literally my birthright. It was a place both foreign and 
familiar. I wondered, what if  my parents hadn’t decided to 
move from Israel to California? What would it have been 
like to grow up as an  Israeli? What if  my Hebrew were 
better than my English? What if  I learned Arabic as a 
supplemental language instead of  Spanish? Would I have 
served in the army? What kind of  person would I have 
become?

My thoughts about my Israeli 
identity were not only based on 
the fact that I was born there. 
They were also because, as I learned 
family history, I realized that I was the 
first in my maternal line born outside the 
country where our family had lived for generations. Before 
she moved to Israel, my mother was from Iran. At the 
time, it was a place with a thriving Jewish community. It 
was a place that she, as well as my aunt and uncles, and 
grandparents, proudly called home. And then, in the blink 
of  an eye, everything changed! It became a country ruled 
by extremists. It became an oppressive regime known as the 
Islamic Republic of  Iran. My family, and many others, had 
to leave the only home they’d ever known, never to return. 
I thank God that Israel was there for them, and for me, as it 
has been for Jews from all over the world since shortly after 
the Holocaust. 

As I came of  age, my group of  friends included many young 
adults who were children of  Israelis. They had grown up, 
to varying degrees, in California, but some had come to 
the US as teenagers or even after serving in the army. 
Together with one of  my roommates, who had the same 
two passports as I did, we gathered together for birthdays, 
for Shabbat meals, and to keep tabs on the second Lebanon 
war from our living room in West LA. Later, some friends 
moved back to Israel, and I was able to visit them and spend 
more time there. Eventually, my visits to Israel were what 
ignited my passion to live an observant Jewish life, and from 
that sprung my journey to the rabbinate. 

As your rabbi, I feel fortunate that we have been able to 
talk to one another and support each other. I believe that 
being together in a community will help us process the 
situation collectively. I also know that ensuring everyone’s 
safety is a priority here. The solidarity gathering that we 
held at Temple Beth Shalom was attended by many of  our 
elected officials- indeed, it was quite an education as a new 
Nevadan- as well as by the Las Vegas Metro. Their show of  
support provided me with a great deal of  assurance. 

For now, we send care packages and donations, and we 

stand united as a community in support of  Israel. We’re 
in this together, and that gives me hope that we’re going to 
be okay. 

Be’Shalom,

Rabbi Shanee B. Michaelson



Dear TBS Members:

The past two weeks have been a very trying time 
for world Jewry and especially tough for American Jews. 
Even as the USA has steadfastly stood by Israel’s right to 
defend itself  there are still many within our country that 
feel otherwise and continue the narrative that this is all 
Israel’s fault (and by proxy, all Jews). Is this not victim-
shaming? Is this masking true antisemitism by saying the 
“Zionist Agenda” is to blame? The answer is yes to both.  

October 7, 2023, is a day that will be burned into this 
generation’s collective memory joining our people’s long 
storied history of  Slavery, Exile, Pogroms, and The Shoah. 
This day was the largest single concentration of  Jews being 
kidnapped, maimed, and murdered since the Holocaust.  

As someone who was born in 1967, just six months old 
during the Six Day War and who was 6 years old at the 
outbreak of  the Yom Kippur War, and now 56 when 
tragedy struck our people (again) on October 7, 2023 – this 
tragedy has become a defining moment for our generation 
of  Jews. The initial shock and grief  gave way to anger, and 
the anger gave way to the desire for blood revenge and 
then eventually to powerlessness: I asked myself, how can I 
make a difference?  

First and foremost, I started checking on my Israeli friends 
and colleagues asking them if  they were OK and if  
there was anything I could do from here… This answer 
overwhelmingly came back; DO NOT STAY SILENT! 
Tell the stories of  our people on social media and speak 
to whomever will listen (and even those that won’t). And 
to send money to organizations like Magen David Adom, 
JNF, Jewish Nevada, and any organization that is sending 
100% of  the funds raised to help the residents of  the Gaza 
Envelope. These are the times we find out who is with us, 
or who is against us. Staying vigilant and being aware of  
your surroundings is the mantra I am passing along to my 
family members and Jewish friends alike. If  an atrocity like 
this can happen in Israel, it can happen anywhere. 

Secondly, we are extremely fortunate to have support 
from our fellow members and our clergy at Temple Beth 
Sholom. Talking to one another and sharing our feelings 
will help us to heal.  Please know TBS has been taking 
additional security measures and staying in contact with 
our local authorities and law enforcement. Ensuring the 
safety of  our students and congregants is paramount to this 
institution. On Monday October 9, 2023, there was a rally 
at TBS attended by our elected officials, the FBI and LV 
Metro who came out in a show of  force, standing steadfast 
in Israel’s right to defend itself  and dedicating themselves 
to the protection of  our local Jewish Community.  This 
show of  support provided me with a ray of  hope, that all 
is not lost.

TBS is a family, and we are here for you and are here to 
support our congregation and anyone seeking support in 
difficult times such as these. It is of  the utmost importance 
that we continue attending events and services at TBS, that 
we continue sending our children to the ECC and Religious 
School, and that we stand strong in the face of  uncertainty 
and continue with our collective mantra “Never again!”

Together, Bolder, Stronger (“TBS”) is how we will get 
through these difficult times, as one united voice we cry 
out Am Yisrael Chai!

FROM THE 
PRESIDENT

BY LARRY MONKARSH
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BY JENNIFER ZUKOWSKI
SCHOOL DIRECTOR

We hope this message finds you well and in 
good spirits. As the Preschool Director of  
our beloved Temple Beth Sholom Early 

Childhood Center, I wanted to take a moment to 
share some important updates and highlights from our 
community.

Celebrating Unity and Inclusivity:
Our preschool continues to be a place of  unity and 
inclusivity, where children of  all backgrounds come 
together to learn, grow, and explore their Jewish heritage. 
In light of  recent global events, it is even more critical 
that we emphasize these values, fostering an environment 
where respect, understanding, and kindness are at the 
heart of  everything we do.

Supporting Our Children:
Our dedicated team of  educators is doing an incredible 
job supporting our children through their early learning 
journey. They have been diligent in providing a sense of  
normalcy and stability, while also addressing the emotional 
needs of  our young learners during uncertain times.

Empathy and Education:
Our approach is centered around teaching empathy and 
fostering a deep understanding of  our shared values. We 
believe in nurturing not only the minds but also the hearts 
of  our students, guiding them toward a future where they 
can make a positive impact on the world.

Parent Engagement:
We deeply appreciate the strong partnership we have 
with our families. Their involvement and support are 
essential to our preschool’s success. We encourage open 
communication, and we encourage our families to reach 
out to us for any concerns or questions. Their insights and 
feedback are invaluable.

Upcoming Events:
We have some exciting events and activities planned in the 
coming weeks to engage both our students and families. 
Please stay tuned for announcements and updates on the 
weekly blasts. Temple members with young children in 
their families, we welcome your attendance.

Gratitude:
As we navigate through these challenging times, we want 
to express our gratitude for the strength of  our community. 
The support and dedication our preschool receives are 
truly heartwarming, and we couldn’t do it without the 
support of  our community.

We thank our families for entrusting us with the care and 
education of  their children. We are committed to providing 
a warm and welcoming environment where young minds 
can thrive, and where Jewish values are instilled.

Jennifer Zukowski
School Director

The Sandra and Stanley Mallin Early Chilldhood Center 
and The Lovee and Bob Arum Kindergarten

FOLLOW US ON 
SOCIAL MEDIA

INSTAGRAM.COM/BETHSHOLOMLV

FACEBOOK.COM/BETHSHOLOMLV

TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM

TBS EARLY CHILDHOOD CENTER

INSTAGRAM.COM/TBSEARLYCHILDHOODCENTER

FACEBOOK.COM/TBSEARLYCHILDHOODCENTER.LASVEGAS
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One of  the most miraculous language revivals 
of  all time, if  not the most miraculous one, 
came about when Eliezer Ben-Yehuda and 

his contemporaries began to speak, read, and write 
Hebrew. For years, Hebrew had been the language of  
Jewish prayer and the holy books, but not a language 
in which regular people ate, worked, and moved about 
their daily business. 

Ben-Yehuda, who lived from 1858-1922, started a 
Hebrew-language newspaper in the late Ottoman and 
British mandate period of  Palestine. He also literally 
wrote the first modern Hebrew dictionary, adding new 
words as they came into being. And he raised his son 
as a Hebrew-speaker from birth, the first native speaker 
of  Hebrew in the modern era, with whom he spoke 
consistently in Hebrew.

Indeed, the most effective way to learn any language 
is to be spoken to in that language, especially in 
childhood. In our religious school, we do exactly that 
with our students during part of  our Monday afternoon 
program. We have been interacting in Hebrew using 
verbs such as lakoom (to get up), lashevet (to sit down), 
lalechet (to walk), la’atsor (to stop), larutz (to run), li’kfotz 
(to jump), and le’histovev (to turn around). The students 
follow directions given to them only in Hebrew. They 
are learning without even realizing it, as well as getting 
some much-needed movement time.

If  you know a child in religious school, try using some of  
these words and see how they respond. Some nouns they 
know are: kvootsa (group), koolam (everyone), delet (door), 
shoolchan (table), kiseh (chair), and morah (teacher). We 
do a lot of  repetition, as that is one facet of  weekly 
language learning. We try to introduce three new words 
every session.

THE JUDY & RONALD MACK
 SCHOOL FOR 

RELIGIOUS STUDIES
RABBI SHANEE B. MICHAELSON 
RELIGIOUS SCHOOL DIRECTOR

the  judy  &  ronald  mack
school  for   religious  studies

In addition to learning the language, children get comfortable 
with the sound and rhythm of  Hebrew. It helps them when 
they learn prayers, and eventually as they prepare for their 
bnei mitzvah, and perhaps for one day when they meet 
people from Israel. Learning another language is also good 
for the brain, for creativity, and for building multitasking 
skills.

You might even be willing to give learning Hebrew a try 
yourself. As an adult, language-learning is more difficult but 
perhaps it is also more rewarding. Unlike children, adults can 
truly appreciate the value of  what we are doing. If  you’d like 
to learn or improve your Hebrew, there are many language 
apps available today. My favorite is Duolingo. It’s like having 
a Hebrew-speaking friend in your pocket. I suggest you give 
it a try. If  you know a child in a religious school, you may 
want to introduce Duolingo to them as well. 

Being introduced to a language is the gateway to learning 
about the culture and history of  a place. Not only that, it is 
also a way of  learning about people. The people of  Israel 
are a fascinating amalgam of  Jewry from all over the world. 
One way you can show your support for Israel during this 
difficult time is by learning the language and helping others 
to do so.

Am Yisrael Chai!

B’Shalom,

Rabbi Shanee B. Michaelson
Director of  the Judy and Ronald Mack 

School for Religious Studies

HEBREW, THE HOLY TONGUE
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BY D.J. SINAI 
YOUTH/MUSICAL DIRECTOR

YOUTH

With no time to rest, our USY and Kadima 
groups have been on a whirlwind journey of  
growth and camaraderie as the school year 

charges forward. There’s so much to share, so let’s dive 
right into the incredible experiences our youth have been 
a part of !

Just after our last update, we embarked on an unforgettable 
adventure to Universal Studios in Hollywood with nearly 
30 students in tow. Laughter and excitement filled the 
air as our group conquered every thrilling ride, indulged 
in junk food, and formed even stronger bonds with their 
fellow Jewish friends. It was also wonderful sharing this 
adventure with other USY chapters from Arizona. Each 
year on Labor Day weekend USY takes an adventure to a 
theme park - so what will happen next year? 

A week later, we upped the ante with a gathering of  nearly 
50 Kadimanics and USYers at the Las Vegas Mini Grand 
Prix. The revving engines, the glow of  video games, and 
the aroma of  pizza created the perfect backdrop for an 
afternoon of  racing, fun-filled friendship bonding, and pure 
enjoyment. The track echoed with laughter as students 
zipped past one another!

As the High Holy Days approached, our hearts swelled with 
pride as we witnessed many of  our teen members stepping 
up to read the Torah, blow the shofar, and even deliver 
the haftorah for Rosh Hashanah. These opportunities, 
available to all our members post-b’nei mitzvah, are 
more than just religious rites; they are a powerful means 
of  staying connected with their community. Our teens 
understand that the skills they develop by taking on these 
responsibilities will continue to shape their lives.

Every week, we host special themed Lounge Nights in our 
awesome youth lounge, each Wednesday from 6 PM to 8 
PM. From engaging scavenger hunts to thrilling games to 
unique holiday-themed activities, each week unveils fresh 
opportunities for 7th to 12th graders to nurture their Jewish 
friendships and strengthen their identity. 

We are thrilled to announce that starting in January, we 
will introduce special monthly programming exclusively for 
our high school members, promising even more exciting 
experiences.

In addition to our spectacular events, weekly lounge nights, 
tikkun olam projects, and monthly Shabbat dinners, there 
are always ways for teens to get involved in a safe, nurturing 
Jewish environment. If  you’re interested in learning more 
or getting involved, don’t hesitate to reach out to us at 
djsinai@bethsholomlv.org.

This school year is shaping up to be one for the books, 
and we can’t wait to show you what’s in store for USY 
& Kadima. Stay tuned for more exciting adventures and 
opportunities as we continue to grow together on this 
incredible journey!
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By Judy Forman | Women’s League PresidentBy Judy Forman | Women’s League President

WOMEN’S LEAGUE

Women’s League enjoyed a delightful 
afternoon get-together in the Sukkah. I’d 
like to thank Rabbi Michaelson for her 

presentation in the Sukkah, where we learned about 
her journey and what it takes to become a Rabbi. 
Another thank you goes to Arlene Strategos for 
showing Women’s League members how to build 
a small Sukkah box using various kinds of  food. It 
was wonderful to see fifty women, our sisters, in the 
Sukkah.

Furthermore, Women’s League of  TBS recognizes 
Breast Cancer Awareness Month and would like to 
send a special “Thank You” for all the contributions 
to this project. You have helped us reach our goal. 
Breast cancer risk is slightly higher among Jewish 
women than other women. Don’t forget to join us at 
the next Women’s League event on November 12th 
- Paid Up Membership with a special guest, Dr. 
Dallah Wachs. Watch your email for information 
and the Evite.

And remember to start your Chanukah shopping 
early! Many Chanukah items are on display in our 
Gift Shop, along with beautiful tallit for both men 
and women.

Chazak V’Ematz: Be strong and have courage. We 
must show unity and support for Israel. Let our 
brothers, sisters, sons, daughters, grandchildren, 
cousins, and friends, both here and in Israel, know 
how much we love them and how the tragedy breaks 
our hearts.

 Judy Forman
 President

 Women’s League of  Temple Beth Sholom
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Long-time member of  Temple Beth Sholom, 
Anita Lewy, passed away on October 5, 2023, 
at 102 years old.

She was born in England in 1921, served in the British 
Army, and was devoted to the Royal family. Yet upon 
arriving in the US, she became an American citizen in 
order to exercise her right to vote.

Lewy was particularly generous to the many 
organizations at Temple Beth Sholom. She supported 
our Women’s League, March of  the Living, and the 
Sandra and Stanley Early Childhood Center. She was 
also a member of  the Chesed Committee, a hospital 
Chaplain at UMC, Desert Springs Hospital, and 
the Spring Valley Hospital where she visited Jewish 
inmates. Until two years ago, Anita never missed an 
event at the Temple.

Although her family lives in England, Anita was blessed 
with many true and loyal friends in Las Vegas, her 
attorney George Tractman, and her kind neighbors 
and friends, Nanette, Louie, and Nicole Lamb.

Donations in her memory may be made to the charity 
of  your choice.

May her memory be a blessing, rest in peace, dear 
friend.

Sandy Mallin

By Sandy MallinBy Sandy Mallin

WOMEN’S LEAGUE AND THE MEMBERSHIP OF 
TEMPLE BETH SHOLOM MOURN ANITA LEWY

https://www.bethsholomlv.org 702.804.1333



B’NEI MITZVAH

Layla and Noah Sabet have the honor of being called to the Torah as B’Nei Mitzvah on 
November 4, 2023. Their proud parents are Pej and Jamie Sabet. 

Layla and Noah attend The Adelson School. Layla is a yearbook photographer and plays 
on the tennis, volleyball, and basketball teams. Noah plays on the flag football, tennis, and 
basketball teams.

Outside school, Layla enjoys cooking and Noah likes playing sports. They both love 
spending time with their friends and older brother, Ethan. 

Layla and Noah’s mitzvah project is raising awareness and money for The Israel ParaSport 
Center, home to around 2,500 Israelis with various physical disabilities who are given the 
opportunity to play the sports they love. 

NOAH & LAYLA SABET
NOVEMBER 4TH, 2023
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WELCOME NEW WELCOME NEW 
TEMPLE MEMBERS!TEMPLE MEMBERS!

ESTHER CASES-TRUZMAN 
FAMILY

DR. INGA POLVAK & DR. MARK 
DEGAN AND FAMILY

ANNABELLE & PATRICK 
DUMONT AND FAMILY

ALYSSA & JONATHAN LAYMON 
AND FAMILY

ABIGAIL & JOSHUA PINCUS

MIRA & IRWIN RUBIN

THE TAVDI FAMILY



ADVERTISE WITH USHelp Support Our 
Congregants’ Businesses 

&
Our Vendors  

AD SPECIFICATIONS & PRICES

Full Page (vert)             7.5” x 8.75”         $300/Issue        $1500/annual (5 issues)

Half Page (horiz)          7.5” x 4.25”         $200/Issue        $1000/annual (5 issues)

Quarter Page (vert)     3.75” x 4.25”       $150/Issue          $750/annual (5 issues)             

CALL FRONT OFFICE TO GET SETUP (702) 804-1333 (EX. 100)



CONTRIBUTIONS
RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY FUND
	 Mindy & Alvin J. Brown
	 Jordana Haber
	 Aaron Lapping
	 Shirley Schwartz
Yizkor:
	 Rabbi Elaine Schnee & Harvey Gitel
Birthdays:
Sam Green’s 60th Birthday
	 Marcy & Dr. Steve Saxe
Thank You:
Aliyah on Rosh Hashanah
	 Jeffery Michelman
Rabbi Felipe Goodman
	 Marie Harvey
In Honor Of:
Rabbi Felipe Goodman
	 Drs. Leora & Alan Diamond
Rosh Hashanah Honor
	 Amnon Leshefsky & Gayle Stephens
Tallis & Tefillin
	 Mindy & Alvin J. Brown
In Memory Of:
Bernard Brustein
	 Bronstein Family & Grandchildren
Neil Eskenazi
	 Eileen Katz
Kenny Karchmer
	 Marilyn Barkan
	 Brenda & Jerome Katz
	 Judith K. McCown
	 Jeffery Michelman
Neil Rich
	 Stephanie Rich
Stanton Harris Wolfe
	 Mindy & Alvin J. Brown

ASSIST. RABBI’S DISCRETIONARY 
FUND
	 Lawrence Roberts
In Honor Of:
“Happy New Year!“
	 Lawrence Roberts

MUSICAL & YOUTH DIRECTOR 
DISCRETIONARY FUND 
	 Aaron Lapping
Thank You:
D.J. Sinai
	 Marie Harvey

USY/ YOUTH FUND
In Honor Of:
D.J. Sinai
	 Suzanne H. Steinberg
In Memory Of: 
Alan Barry Breskin
	 Rabbi Elaine Schnee & Harvey Gitel

CHEVRA KADISHA
In Memory Of:
Alan Barry Breskin
	 Melody & Ira Weisman
Marie Harvey’s Father
	 Rochelle & Arnold Schneider

L’DOR V’DOR
In Memory Of:
Kenny Karchmer
	 Jacqueline & Ronald Turshinsky

THE JUDY & RONALD MACK 
SCHOOL OF RELIGIOUS STUDIES
Thank You:
Tallis & Tefillin
	 Mindy & Alvin J. Brown
In Memory Of:
Philip Gold
	 Mindy & Alvin J. Brown

THE SANDRA AND STANLEY 
MALLIN EARLY CHILDHOOD 
CENTER
In Memory Of:
Anita Lewy’s 102nd Birthday
	 Connie Wolzinger

AUDREY MERKIN SCHOLARSHIP 
MARCH OF THE LIVING FUND
In Memory Of:
Kenny Karchmer
	 Terri Wilensky-Genzer & Robert Genzer
Dr.  Ellen Merkin
	 Joan Auerbach
	 Susan Craw
	 Terri Wilensky-Genzer & Robert Genzer
	 Cheryl Gertler
	 Sindee Manson
	 Bobbie Poole
	 Suzanne H. Steinberg

HEATHER SAXE RELIGIOUS 
SCHOOL SCHOLARSHIP FUND
In Memory Of:
Kenny Karchmer
	 Felice & Dr. Joshua Saxe
	 Marcy & Dr. Steve Saxe

GENERAL FUND
	 Mark Maluso
Aliyah:
	 Leona Cohen
	 Amnon Leshefsky
	 Brigitte & Athena Welles
In Honor Of:
Drs. Leora & Alan Diamond
	 Michael & Rennie Roth
Gayle & Amon Leshefsky
	 Elaine & Michael Thomas
Rennie & Michael Roth
	 Drs. Leora & Alan Diamond
Temple Beth Sholom
	 Alicia C. Lowen
New Members:
Esther Cases-Truzman Family
Dr. Inga Polvak & Dr. Mark Degan and 
Family
Annabelle & Patrick Dumont and Family 
Alyssa & Jonathan Laymon and Family 
Abigail & Joshua Pincus
Mira & Irwin Rubin
The Tavdi Family
	 Liz & Jared Finkelstein
	 Glenda & Larry Monkarsh
In Memory Of:
Alan Barry Breskin
	 Morris Gertz
	 Laura B. Klein
Kenny Karchmer
	 Mary L. Alltmont
	 Bonnie Bloss
	 Eileen & Marvin Fishman
	 Morris Gertz
	 Lois & Michael Weinberg
Marie Harvey’s Father
	 Helen Rosenmertz



DORF FAMILY MINYAN FUND
	 Anonymous
	 Judith Bernstein
Thank You:
Myra & Larry Dorf
	 Judy & Steve Forman
Myra & Larry Dorf, “For the warm welcome”
	 Deborah Cornell
Anniversary:
Vicky & Max Gordon 50th Anniversary
	 Myra & Larry Dorf
	 Rochelle & Jeff Fishman
In Honor Of:
Leora Diamond
	 Myra & Larry Dorf
Myra & Larry Dorf
	 Drs. Leora & Alan Diamond
Myra & Larry Dorf, “Happy New Year!“
	 Ellen Lessinger
Steve Forman & Ellen Lessinger, 
“Congratulations on a job well done!”
	 Myra & Larry Dorf
Birth of Marjorie & Douglas Friedman’s 
Grandson
	 Judy Bernstein
	 Myra & Larry Dorf
Abby Rose Jacoby Skurow Bat Mitzvah
	 Myra & Larry Dorf
Howard Kramer
Mort Labovitz
	 Marjorie & Douglas Friedman
Speedy Recovery:
Jerry Jacobs
	 Myra & Larry Dorf
	 Vicky & Max Gordon
In Memory Of: 
Alan Barry Breskin
	 Judith Bernstein
	 Michael Birnbaum
	 Myra & Larry Dorf
	 Marjorie & Douglas Friedman
	 Sidney Kaplan
David Gertz
	 Sidney Kaplan
Kenny Karchmer
	 Jacalynne & Howard Karchmer
	 Sidney Kaplan

YAHRZEIT FUND
In Memory Of:
Robert Abrams
Charles Schauder
	 Marcia Abrams
Helen Bar-on
	 Miriam Bar-on
Barry Barkan
	 Mary Flynn Barkan
Warren Barripp
	 Donna Isaacs
Jack Bernstein
	 Ed Bernstein & Family
Frances Bloomberg
David Kornfeld
	 Edith & Allan Bloomberg
Anna Duman
Sol Duman
	 Leslye & Sam Prum
Dora Esformes
Nathan J. Esformes
	 Flora Mason
Florence Friedman
Esther Stevens
	 Bonnie Bloss
Al Gardner
	 Ava Naff
Margaret Gershman
Sanford Gershman
	 Sheila & Jay Gershman
Charlene Gitel
	 Rabbi Elaine Schnee & Harvey Gitel
Dorothy Gordon
	 Vicky & Max Gordon
Ester Grinberg
	 Martin Medvejer
Sarah Harris
Leonard Raver
Celia Raver-Harris
	 Eve Harris
Betty Jaffa
	 Elliott & Elaine Klain
Miriam Kalmar
	 Judy, Rachel, Rebecca 
	 & Mat Bernstein
Michael B. Kaplan
	 Sidney Kaplan
Ida Kenigsberg Mintz
	 Rabbi Yocheved Mintz

Justin Kohlmeier
	 Vera & Jeffrey Kohlmeier
Leah Leshefsky
Sarah Leshefsky
Yochanan Leshefsky
	 Gayle Stephens & Amnon Leshefsky
Adele & Max Lessner
Leora & William Lorberbaum
	 Marilyn & Roger Lorberbaum
Arlene Levenson
	 Jeff Zucker
Esther Mitzmacher
	 Merle Mitzmacher
D’vorre Ober
	 Jen & David Ober
Alexander Ophir
	 Mr. & Mrs. Gil F. Ophir
Regina Frances Raphael
	 Michelle & Marc Raphael
Helen Reiter
Louis Reiter
Frank A. Wilensky
	 Terri Wilensky-Genzer & 
	 Robert Genzer
Lea Salutzky
	 Hanna & Ron Bowling
Helen Slonim
	 Wechsler Family
Mendel Spitzer
	 Melita Fuhrman Vicktor
Leila Miriam Steinberg
	 Faye Steinberg
Florence Weinberg
	 Lois & Mike Weinberg
Maurice Weinberg
	 Barbara Mogill
Jean (Chanover) Weiss
	 Arlene & Charles Strategos
Tina Werner
	 Andrea Werner
Norma & Al Zucker
	 Gerri & Len Schwartzer

CONTRIBUTIONSCONTRIBUTIONS



Jack Greenberg is a member of Temple Beth Sholom and
specializes in residential real estate in Las Vegas, North
Las Vegas, Henderson and Boulder City. He serves clients

ranging from first-time buyers, Luxury Properties and
Investors. A true testament to his success, Jack has a vast
pool of repeat business. He is a dedicated and motivated

professional, with a proven track record of expertise
and results. Jack’s reputation is built upon a strong

foundation of truly personalized service, with
extraordinary attention to details. Born and raised in
California, Jack moved to Las Vegas and started his real
estate career in 2002. Since 1995, Jack has made Las Vegas

his home along with his wife, two kids, horses, goats and
chickens. 

Mention this ad for a 10% donation to Temple Beth Sholom 
www.JackGreenbergGroup.com | 702.400.4400

Nevada Lic.# B.S.145963 
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NOVEMBER 2023 * CALENDAR SUBJECT TO CHANGE *

7
sunday monday tuesday wednesday thursday friday shabbat

1 3 4

5 68 9 106

12 13 14 15 16 17 18

19

27 28 29

20 21 22 23 24 25

26

4:19 PM

4:14 PM

4:11 PM

2

7 11

30

5:25 PM

9:00 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

9:00 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

9:00 AM
Shabbat
Morning
Service

9:00 AM
Shabbat
Morning
Service

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

9:00 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 pm
Kabbalat Shabbat

18

7:30 pm
Kabbalat Shabbat

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

9:00 am
WLTBS

Book Club

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

9:00 AM
Morning
Minyan

TEMPLE OFFICE 
CLOSED

9:00 AM
Shabbat
Morning
Service

6:00 pm
USY Lounge Night

6:00 pm
USY Lounge Night

6:00 pm
USY Lounge Night

6:30 pm
USY/Kadima 

Shabbat Dinner

5:45 pm
Friday Nite Kids

9:30 am
WLTBS
Meeting

6:30 pm
Intro to Judaism w/
Rabbi Michaelson

6:30 pm
Intro to Judaism w/
Rabbi Michaelson

TEMPLE OFFICE 
CLOSED

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

9:00 AM
Morning
Minyan

9:00 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

9:00 AM
Shabbat
Morning
Service

Noah & Layla 
Sabet will be 
called to the 

Torah

6:00 pm
USY Lounge Night

6:30 pm
Intro to Judaism w/
Rabbi Michaelson

10:30 am
Tot Shabbat

7:30 pm
Kabbalat Shabbat
w/ Ruach Ensemble

10:00 am
WLTBS

Circle of Prayer
7:30 pm
Acoustic Kabbalat 
Shabbat

10:00 am
WLTBS
Paid-Up 

Membership 
Meeting

12:00 pm
Radical Torah w/
Rabbi Goodman

9:30 am
Men’s Club

Breakfast

7:30 pm
Hebrew Literacy w/ 
Larry Wiederhorn

7:30 pm
Hebrew Literacy w/ 
Larry Wiederhorn

10:00 am
USY Tikkun Olam 

Project

7:30 pm
Hebrew Literacy w/ 
Larry Wiederhorn

1:00 pm
USY & Kadima at 

Dave & Buster’s
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DECEMBER 2023
sunday monday tuesday wednesday thursday friday shabbat

1 2

3 4 5 6 7 8 9

10 11 12 13 14 15

23

24 25 26 28

16

17 18 19 20 21 22

4:09 PM

4:10 PM

4:13 PM

2927 30

4:09 PM

31
4:17 PM

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

9:00 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

9:00 AM
Shabbat
Halelu

9:00 AM
Shabbat
Morning
Service

9:00 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

9:00 AM
Morning
Minyan

19

9:00 AM
Shabbat
Morning
Service

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 pm 
Kabbalat Shabbat 
Services

9:00 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 pm
Kabbalat Shabbat

10:00 am
WLTBS

Book Club

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 pm 
Acoustic Kabbalat 
Shabbat

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan | 

7:30 pm
Kabbalat Shabbat w/ 
Ruach Ensemble

6:00 pm
USY Lounge Night

5:45 pm
Friday Nite Kids

6:30 pm
Intro to Judaism w/
Rabbi Michaelson

6:30 pm
USY/Kadima

 Shabbat Dinner

10:00 am
WLTBS

Circle of Prayer

12:00 pm
Radical Torah w/
Rabbi Goodman

9:00 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

7:30 AM
Morning
Minyan

9:00 AM
Shabbat
Morning
Service

TEMPLE OFFICE 
CLOSED

10:30 am
Tot Shabbat

9:00 AM
Morning
Minyan

9:00 AM
Shabbat
Morning
Service

9:30 am
WLTBS

Board Meeting

12:30 pm
HANUKKAH

BINGO

9:30 am
Men’s Club

Breakfast

6:30 pm
Hebrew Literacy w/ 
Larry Wiederhorn

1ST NIGHT OF
HANUKKAH

2ND NIGHT OF
HANUKKAH

3RD NIGHT OF
HANUKKAH

4TH NIGHT OF
HANUKKAH

5TH NIGHT OF
HANUKKAH

6TH NIGHT OF
HANUKKAH

7TH NIGHT OF
HANUKKAH

8TH NIGHT OF
HANUKKAH

7:30 pm
Hebrew Literacy w/ 
Larry Wiederhorn

6:30 pm
Hebrew Literacy w/ 
Larry Wiederhorn

6:30 pm
Hebrew Literacy w/ 
Larry Wiederhorn

6:00 pm
Kadima/USY 

Hanukkah Party

USY Party Bus 
Scavenger Hunt

Event

1:00 pm
Kadima Ice Skating 

Event
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MAKE SURE YOU ARE RECEIVING OUR 
WEEKLY NEWSLETTER EMAIL EVERY 
WEDNESDAY! BE SURE TO CHECK YOUR 
JUNKMAIL/SPAM IF YOU ARE NOT 
GETTING THEM OR CALL US. WE DON’T 
WANT YOU TO MISS OUT ON ALL THE 
EXCITING THINGS THAT ARE HAPPENING!

Board of DirectorsBoard of Directors
2023 – 20242023 – 2024

board@bethsholomlv.org

OfficersOfficers
President

First Vice President 
Second Vice President

Treasurer
Secretary

Immediate Past President
President Emerita

Larry Monkarsh
Janet Sameh
Amy Wasserman
Ronnie Levin
Elliot Blut
Bill Mason
Sandra Mallin

Larry Fell
Rebecca Horwich

Matt Nelson
Paul Shlisky

Joseph Gersten
Joel Mann
Dan Saposhnik
Dave Soumas

Women’s League President
Men’s Club President

Board Member Emerita

Judy Forman
Stu Marshak
Sharon Sigesmund Pierce

DirectorsDirectors

20

Our Team
Rabbi
Felipe Goodman - x104
rabbi@bethsholomlv.org

Assistant Rabbi & Religious School Director
Shanee B. Michaelson - x104
rabbismichaelson@bethsholomlv.org

Musical & Youth Director
D.J. Sinai - x107
djsinai@bethsholomlv.org 

The Sandra & Stanley Mallin and 
Lovee  & Bob Arum
Early Childhood Education
Jennifer Zukowski, Director - x112
jzukowski@bethsholomlv.org

Executive Director
Clayton Steinberg - x133
csteinberg@bethsholomlv.org

Administrative Assistant
Nicole Lamb - x100
info@bethsholomlv.org

Assistant to the Rabanim
Nancey Eason - x104
neason@bethsholomlv.org

Marketing Director
Melanie Canales - x129
mcanales@bethsholomlv.org

702702..804804..13331333

Temple Beth Sholom
10700 Havenwood Lane
Las Vegas, NV  89135


